WACO Family and Friends;

Monthly WACO meeting, Wednesday May 1st, 6:00 pm, Mike and Cindy's place 11400 E Douglas.

This will be the last meeting before the really big show, MCR 2024.

Please try to show up at this meeting so we can put a list together of whom will be at the show and when, this will help with the work schedule and or getting jobs filled.

We know that most of you either won't or can't volunteer in advance but if Kevin knows your approximate schedule, that will help a lot.

On the days of the show we will need all of the volunteers we can get for everything that needs done. Most of the jobs are easy to do so anyone can do them, even you.

We will need people to help set up on Thursday, I am sure that Kevin will go over what will need done on Thursday and when it will need done.

After set up, the rest should go like clockwork and I am sure that Kevin will have a list of jobs that need done and when.

When you arrive at the show field please let Kevin know.

I thought that the WACO luncheon went very good and everyone had a good time. We almost had the whole place to ourselves which made it good for us, maybe not the owner, but for us it was good.

To me the "Pit Stop" turned out good, so if anyone has a suggestion for the next time, please let me know.

I have heard that **Cars N Coffee** will no longer be able to have their Saturday morning car show at WSU / Braeburn Square because of a couple of dummies that could not follow the rules of "NO displays of Stupidity", I mean NO hot rodding on the WSU campus or on the roads around WSU.

We all need to make sure that we set a good example of how to act.

A famous scholar once said, Most of the time you should not dance with the monkeys, you should dance around them. ©

Kevin has all of the MCR 2024 fliers so if you need some please contact him. Maybe he will have them at the luncheon to share with others.

I would like to encourage everyone to get any shirts that you want on order ASAP. Whether you want a WACO shirt, the MCR 2024 shirt or the florescent Regional shirt please get them on order.

We will be taking orders until our next meeting on May 1st and then on May 2nd we will be placing our order with Prairie Print to have them all in time for the Regionals.

I understand that the WACO Ladies did an outstanding job on the "Raffle Baskets" and that they got the goody bags stuffed. Thank You for volunteering and doing a great job.

Last date to order shirts The last day to order any of the shirts that WACO has been offering will be at our monthly meeting on May 1st.

Please get any of the shirts that you want on order ASAP.

Please make sure that you read the T-shirt information that is below and get what you want on order.

Many of you have asked about the WACO club t-shirt and "when are we going to get some more" of them. That is part of what we are attempting to do now.

The first item on this t-shirt form is the original WACO t-shirt. It is silver / med gray with only the WACO logo on it. It will probably have a small logo on the front and a large one on the back. We will be selling these to members at approximately our cost.

The second item on the t-shirt form is a florescent yellow t-shirt with the MCR 2024 art work on it.

The reason that we are offering this shirt is that WSU wants the helpers with MCR 2024 to wear florescent colored shirts or vests while helping in the parking lot at our show. This is for safety reasons and also to help with identifying WACO helpers. We do have florescent colored vests that helpers can wear but for those of you who would rather wear a nice florescent yellow t-shirt we decided to offer them to WACO members at only the \$10.00 and \$13.00 price which is below our cost. You do not have to buy one, you can always wear one of the vests. There may be benefits at a later time to having one. \odot

The last item on the list is the MCR 2024 event t-shirt in silver / med gray. We are making this available on this form in case you forgot to order one while registering your vehicle for the big event. We are also offering this shirt on this form in case you are not going to put your vehicle in the show but you would still like to have an event t-shirt.

All of these shirts will be ordered at the same time from Prairie Print so they will be available in time for our show at the end of May.

All of these shirts will be available on a pre-order basis only.

MCR 2024 1,000 point judging. I want to try and clear up or maybe muddy up the 1,000 point judging class that we are doing at MCR 2024.

All of the cars in this class will be judged and receive a trophy with a picture of their car on it and the amount of points they received. They do not compete against each other they are all judged on their own quality of work.

All of the judging in this class is based on quality of work not on originality unless the owner says it is an original restoration. There is a big difference between judging original and judging quality for any of the classes that the car might be in. Most of the cars that want judged are not original restorations but are very good quality restorations. To judge in this class what the judges are looking for is quality of workmanship. If you have any questions please ask.

WACO Events-*****

<u>WACO Monthly Meeting</u> –Do not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting.

WACO Luncheon -

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links.

https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events

http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm

SWAP MEETS: Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets that I need to list.

CRUISES:

Needed or For Sale items:

Edelbrock Carbs If anyone has any old Edelbrock carbs that they want to get rid of cheap, please let me know. David G. 316-706-0973

Split Bench Seat 64-67 If anyone has a 64-67 split bench front seat for sale, please let me know. David G. 316-706-0973

If you need some upholstery work done please contact Russell Webbers friend Jessie Foraker 316-932-3991 at Stardust Upholstery. He will get you fixed right up.

Don Overstake, a WACO member, has a 468 CI engine for sale and you can hear it run if you are interested.

Brian McNeil, a WACO member, has a couple of cars to sell.

I am looking to sell a couple of my cars and some parts. I have a 1970 Chevelle LS6, red automatic, that is on the LS6 registry and had a frame on restoration performed by Rick Nelson of Muscle Cars Design and Restoration. The car doesn't have documentation, but Rick has all the photos for the unit. I also have a 1971 Monte Carlo SS 454, triple black in color, with all options. It had a complete three year restoration performed on it. I have a spare LS6 engine for a 1970 Chevelle LS6 4 speed that Rick Nelson restored for me as a spare, a TH400 automatic transmission, read axle housing for a 1970 Chevelle F41 suspension that came off a LS6 car with a date code of Jan 1970.

I'm not sure how to post this stuff or sell it, but I would like them go to good homes. Maybe you could share the above with some of the regional/local club members. People can reach out to me at my email or cell phone number if interested. Let me know about the club membership dues and I'll get those paid if I owe anything.

Respectfully yours, Brian McNeil brianmcneil61@gmail.com (316) 734-8674 cell phone

David Gohring

Current Officers:

President – Kevin Clark 316-644-6049 ksnclark@cox.net
Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net
Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com
Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net
Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com

Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com

Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners

WACO – Treasurer
7550 N Greenwich
Wichita KS 67226-8253
316-744-2381 H#
316-706-0973 C#
degohring@outlook.com
I am – You are, "We the People".
Today is the most important day of your life.
Think Before You Speak.
In God We Trust.
Never Forget.
Let it go!